## STAFF REPORT

03/22/2021

**Topic:** Charlie St. Clair – Requesting reappointment as the Planning Board representative on the Historic District Commission to a three-year term expiring at the end of March, 2024

**Discussion:** Charlie St. Clair is currently a regular member on the Historic District Commission as the Planning Board representative; his term expires at the end of March, 2021 and he is requesting reappointment. At their February 4, 2021 meeting the Planning Board reaffirmed their wish for Mr. St. Clair to represent them on the Historic District Commission.

Interviews of individuals applying for appointment or reappointment to various Boards and Commissions were held at the Council's March 8, 2021 meeting; appointments will be made at this evening's meeting.

Mr. St. Clair's application was included in the March 8, 2021 agenda packet.

## **Fiscal Impact:**

Staff Recommendation:

This report submitted by: Nancy Brown

**Proposed motion:** "I move to reappoint Charlie St. Clair as the Planning Board representative on the Historic District Commission to a three-year term expiring at the end of March, 2024."